                                                               CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING  
7th February, 2019. 

            Present:  Cllrs:  Brigit Thurstan (Acting Chair), Anthony Daniel, Rob Smith, Chris Prior, Paul Raymond
                                      Becky Annis, Cllr. Jill Morgan (Mathry Community Council).

Apologies:  Cllr. Neil Prior.


1. Co-option
There was a unanimous vote to co-opt Mrs. Becky Annis onto the Community Council.  Mrs. Annis would sign the Declaration of Acceptance at the meeting on the 7th March and be accepted onto the Community Council.

2. Community Charter
Dan Shaw (PCC – Corporate Planning Manager) attended the meeting to discuss the new Community Charter which is intended to improve joint working and communication between the local authority and  Town and Community Councils.   The Charter provides comprehensive contact details for Pembs County Council services and sets out ways of working together in a partnership of equals and to encourage public participation in local government and the local community.  Topics discussed included the cost of a local election, true costs of re-charging services, the Vision for Pembrokeshire (working together, improving lives) and the PCC Relationship Transformation Theme.  Councils will be approached in the future to sign up to the Charter which will be reviewed annually.
There was a further discussion on the business rates currently being paid by the Community Council on the public toilet.  Mr. Shaw offered to see if these could be removed or reduced.


3. Minutes 
The Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 3rd January, 2019, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith and seconded by Cllr. Paul Raymond.

4. Matters Arising 
· PLANED (Community, Wellbeing & Resilience Project) – Anna Jones is unable to attend a joint Community Council meeting (Llanrhian and Mathry) at present but a meeting will be arranged in the near future. 
· Pembrokeshire LDP 2 - Town and Community Council Workshop – 21st January – Cllr. Brigit Thurstan attended.  It was an excellent presentation but not particularly relevant to the Llanrhian Community Council area. It would probably be better for Llanrhian Community Council if there was only one Local Development Plan for the whole of Pembrokeshire rather than the two separate plans currently being consulted on (Pembs County Council LDP and the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority LDP).
· Defibrillators – taking on of responsibility by the Community Council, see Item 7.
5. Finance 
Payments requested:   Paul Sartori - £50.00
Financial information:
   Balance of the current a/c as at 7th January - £3,963.71

   Balance of Com Hall & Chapel Fund as at 7th January - £14,180.62

   Balance of deposit a/c as at 7th January - £2781.41

                       o
6. Planning  Applications
PCNPA

i)  NP/19/0028/CLE:  Maes yr Awel, Square & Compass – Certificate of Lawfulness for existing use of land for the siting of up to 23 touring caravan pitches.  Cllr. Anthony Daniel declared a prejudicial interest.    There was no adverse comment - the Council was in favour of the application as the site supports the local community and economy.   
ii)  NP/19/0049/FUL:  1 Belle Vue, Square & Compass – two storey extension and new garage.

Not in favour due to difficulties with access which is potentially dangerous.









     7.   Correspondence           
a)  Tenovus and Paul Sartori – request for funding received. 

b)  Huw Davies – expression of interest in joining the Community Council received.  The Clerk was asked to contact him about the criteria of co-option and to invite him to the March meeting.
c)  Pembs County Council – request for views on its review of the current street trading policy received.   

     Not felt to be relevant to this area.
d)  Pembs County Council – consultation on draft Toilet Strategy received - closing date for responses is 
     Tuesday 5th March 2019.  Councillors to respond individually.
e) Mrs. Helen Aspden – reply confirming that she is happy for the Community Council to take over the two                              

    machines she has been maintaining.

8.   Donations

      Cllr. Paul Raymond proposed £50 for Paul Sartori, seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.  All in favour.

9.   Facebook
      249 likes – reach of 258.

      10. Defibrillator Monitoring  
            Cllr. Rob Smith reported that all the machines are working. 


      11.  Pembs County Council Report 

 No report available.

      12.  Event Insurance
             The Clerk confirmed that the Community Council does not have event insurance at present but that it 
             could be purchased if required. 
      13.  Advertising in Community Council Noticeboards

             For discussion at the next meeting.  
      14. GTI
            The Councillors all agreed that GTI should be able to borrow the projector for its events. 
            Cllr. Anthony Daniel gave an update of the process to acquire Charitable Status for GTI.   The transfer of  

            the ring fenced monies currently held by the Community Council would be discussed at the next Council
            meeting.    
Signed …………………………………

Date  ……………………………….. 
